Minutes of Meeting, Monday, January 11, 1982

Present: KXatherine Ring, Chairman, Paul Mercier, Leslie MacNeil and
Betty Shaw Secretary.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks and a withdrawel slip for
the withdrawel of money from the Revenue Sharing account.

Greg Goff and T.Nichols were in to discus the Historic Comm. They
gave the selectmen a list of possible members for the committee and
asked that the selectmen act on it as soon as possible. They would
like to see the committee in action before the town meeting. Since
two are already appointed to the committee, K. Ring and C. Wasserloose
the selectmen have been asked to appoint four more to complete the
committee.

Greg reminded the selectmen to open the bids for the painting of the
fire house next week.

There has been no progres on the industrial development committee.

A guestion arose as to wefther - there will be a warrant article in
order to hook up the old fire station to the sewer or if it will be

a line item on the budget. It was agreed that the Historic Comm.

will draw up an article for the renovation of the building and include
the hook up as a separate item.

Mr. Pleasants told the selectmen that Bennington is not ready to expand
and the recycling committee will have to be put on hold until another
time.

Mr. Scheyd and Carroll Johnson were in to discuss Gregg Lake Damn.
The selectmen authorized Mr. Scheyd to draw up pland for the repair
of the damn. Cost will be about $1,400 for the inital plans. No
further work will be done until after the town meeting at which time
the voters will have to vote on the repairs., Mr. Scheyd will be
available to give details to the voters. The damn is showing
critical conditions in the spillway. Two sets of plans were drawn
up and plan B may prove less costly, although both are going to cost
about the same to do. $80,000 is the figure at this time. Mr. Scheyd
has been asked to draw up working plans as this will take about one and
a half months to achieve.

was
Bonnie Achterhof /- in with a warrant item properly signed to be put
into the town warrant.

Mr. Morina in to discuss the windows in the North Branch Fire Station.
Most of the work is finished and the completion date is still Jan.l6th.



